CITY OF MASON
COUNCIL MEETING
JULY 11, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. Father Eric Roush opened the meeting in prayer.
All those present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

ATTENDANCE

The following members of Council were present: Diana K. Nelson, Barbara Berry-Spaeth,
Ashley Chance, Kathy Grossmann, Charlene Pelfrey, Don Prince, and Victor Kidd.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A motion to approve the June 13, 2016 Council Meeting Minutes was made by Councilmember
Chance, seconded by Vice Mayor Spacth. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to approve the June 20, 2016 Special Council Meeting Minutes was made by
Councilmember Prince, seconded by Councilmember Pelfrey. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

CITY MANAGER’S REPORT

Eric introduced and welcomed Jillian Brandstetter of Wood & Lamping, filling in for Jeff Forbes
at tonight’s Council meeting.

With approximately 300 people in attendance, the 2016 Sunshine Concert Series kicked off on
Sunday, July 10 at Mason Municipal Center, combined with Mason Historical Society’s Ice
Cream Social. The next concert on July 17, partnered with the Mason Deerfield Chamber of
Commerce, will be held at Mason’s Downtown Plaza from 6:00 to 9:00 p.m. The Jay Jesse
Johnson Band (Blues Band) will perform throughout the event which in addition to the concert
will include inflatables, food vendors, and other organizations and businesses participating.

On July 17, the City of Mason will host Women’s, Men’s, and Kid’s events at the Mason TRI-
Umphant Triathlon. Events begin with a swim in the Lou Eves Municipal Pool, a 20K bike
through the streets of Mason, and ends with a 5K run through Pine Hill Lakes Park and Corwin
M. Nixon Park. Proceeds from this popular event benefit Mason Parks and Recreation
Foundation Common Ground.

Meet at the Golf Center to enjoy a tour of Mason Parks. The trolley tour will take place on
Sunday, July 31 from 4:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. After the tour, participants will receive a coupon
valid for a free dinner basket to enjoy while listening to the Sunshine Concert beginning at 6:00
at the Golf Center.

Premier members of the Community Center are invited to the Lou Eves Municipal Pool on
August 5 for swimming, games, prizes and food provided by Comet’s Pizza.



A Red, Rhythm and Boom debrief meeting will be held next week, which will summarize data
and results from the event, including total dollars raised for Common Ground. Numerous
compliments have been received regarding the event and appreciation to City Council, staff,
neighbors, and sponsors for a successful event. This regional event is expected to grow in the
future. Staff is currently working on implementing plans for the upcoming local event, Heritage
Festival on September 17, in combination with the Patriot Fair.

A motion to not request a hearing for a D2 liquor permit for Fuku Asian Bistro, Inc. at 5490
Beach Boulevard was made by Vice Mayor Spaeth, seconded by Councilmember Nelson.
VOTE: ALL YEAS.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Councilmember Pelfrey stated Safety Committee discussed three options to repair Mason-
Montgomery Bridge. After consideration, the Committee’s recommendation is to take down the
center wall and place sizable planters to provide some barrier for pedestrians using the bridge.

Councilmember Prince stated he sent an email to Mason Police Department, individually
thanking them for what they do. We enjoy a wonderful, safe environment in Mason. He
encourages Council members and Mason citizens to communicate thanks and support to our
Police Officers.

Councilmember Chance asked for continued prayers for Ginny Sundin, Park Board President,
who fell in early June and is now slowly recovering at the Drake Center. Ginny’s 89 birthday is
tomorrow, July 12.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS - none

ORDINANCE 2016-69 AMEND THE CODE OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF
MASON TO AMEND IN PART ZONING CODE CHAPTERS 1133 AND 1188 (ZONING
CODE AMENDMENTS)

A motion to read by title only was made by Vice Mayor Spaeth, seconded by Councilmember

" Prince. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

Eric Hansen explained that a first reading of this ordinance was on May 16 with a public hearing
on June 13. At the June meeting, Council tabled Ordinance 2016-69 to allow additional time to
absorb information presented. Kurt Seiler introduced Paul Nichols of PBM Wireless to answer
technical questions related to the field. Additional information was gathered during Council
discussion. Towers placed in the right-of-way are not specific to any one carrier and no leasing
fee is collected. Eric stated towers not in the right-of-way generally collect some sort of leasing
fee. Micro cell towers are placed 2,000 feet apart and multiple carriers can be located on one
tower. Kurt stated a site plan application fee of $200 would be collected and would come before
Planning Commission for approval. A request to locate a tower between two existing towers
would be required to demonstrate a specific need and obsolete towers would be removed within
six months. Currently, approval for large cell towers only come before Planning Commission



and the approval process for small cell towers is proposed to be the same. Council expressed
interest in requiring Council approval for each request. Kurt confirmed proposed legislation does
not allow location of small cell towers in the right-of-way of local residential streets and
arterial/collector streets have a set-back requirement that would need to be met before installing
towers in the right-of-way. Current City of Mason regulations do not allow small cell towers in
the right-of-way and Council discussed possible advantages of locating small cell towers closer
to buildings in need of additional bandwidth or signal strength, on private property, rather than in
the right-of-way. Council discussed if there is a real need for additional cell phone coverage in
the City of Mason. The City has not received requests for better coverage, other than from
wireless carriers, the phone industry is driving the need. Paul Nichols stated 300 micro towers
have been installed in the greater Cincinnati area with a goal to install 400 in total. Coverage will
get worse in the future if we depend on an infrastructure that becomes obsolete in service
delivery and micro cell towers allow easy installation of technology upgrades. Paul stated that
radiation exposure from small cell towers is regulated by the FCC and that there is no known
health risk associated with them. Council suggested contacting Mason schools and businesses to
solicit their input on this topic.

A motion to table Ordinance 2016-69 to the September 12, 2016 Council meeting was made by
Councilmember Pelfrey, seconded by Councilmember Prince. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

ORDINANCE 2016-79 AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ENTER INTO A
CONTRACT WITH OHMER CONTRACTING, INC., IN THE AMOUNT OF $23.500,
FOR THE REMOVAL OF THE CENTER BARRIER WALIL AND PROVIDING A
CONCRETE CURB IN PLACE OF THE WALL ON THE MASON-MONTGOMERY
BRIDGE OVER THE MUDDY CREEK AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

A motion to read by title only was made by Councilmember Chance, seconded by
Councilmember Grossmann. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

Eric Hansen explained this ordinance was tabled at the June 13 Council meeting to allow Safety
Committee the opportunity to consider options regarding removal or repair of the center wall on
the Mason-Montgomery Road Bridge. Safety Committee recommends removing the wall,
extending some concrete, and installing large decorative planters. This recommendation reduces
maintenance, preserves aesthetics, and provides some safety features. No change to legislation is
required with this recommendation. Estimated cost of the planters is $12,000 with yearly
maintenance of $5,000 and will likely not require additional legislation. Safety Committee
recommends adoption of the next four ordinances and Eric recommends the addition of an
emergency clause to each, so this project can be completed within the season and to minimize
disruption of bridge access.

A motion to add an emergency clause to Ordinance 2016-79, Ordinance 2016-80, Ordinance
2016-81, and Ordinance 2016-82, was made by Councilmember Prince, seconded by
Councilmember Chance. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to suspend the rule and allow for adoption after the first reading was made by
Councilmember Prince, seconded by Councilmember Pelfrey. VOTE: ALL YEAS.



A motion to adopt Ordinance 2016-79 as amended was made by Councilmember Grossmann,
seconded by Councilmember Prince. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

ORDINANCE 2016-80 AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ENTER INTO A
CONTRACT WITH BRICK TEC, INC., IN THE AMOUNT OF $54.862.82, FOR THE
REPLACEMENT OF CAPS AND CULTURED STONE ON MASON-MONTGOMERY
BRIDGE BARRIER WALLS AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

A motion to read by title only was made by Vice Mayor Spaeth, seconded by Councilmember
Grossmann. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to suspend the rule and allow for adoption after the first reading was made by
Councilmember Nelson, seconded by Councilmember Prince. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to adopt Ordinance 2016-80 as amended was made by Councilmember Prince,
seconded by Councilmember Chance. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

ORDINANCE 2016-81 AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ENTER INTO A
CONTRACT WITH ALLIED FENCE BUILDERS INC., IN THE AMOUNT OF $12.625,
TO INSTALL NEW FENCE ON_ THE BARRIER WALLS ON THE MASON-
MONTGOMERY BRIDGE OVER MUDDY_ CREEK AND DECLARING AN
EMERGENCY

A motion to read by title only was made by Councilmember Nelson, seconded by
Councilmember Chance. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to suspend the rule and allow for adoption after the first reading was made by
Councilmember Grossmann, seconded by Councilmember Pelfrey. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to adopt Ordinance 2016-81 as amended was made by Councilmember Prince,
seconded by Councilmember Chance. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

ORDINANCE 2016-82 AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ENTER INTO A
CONTRACT WITH AMERICAN FACADE RESTORATION, LLC, IN THE AMOUNT
OF $24.535, TO CAULK, CLEAN AND SEAI. THE BARRIER WALLS ON THE
MASON-MONTGOMERY BRIDGE OVER MUDDY CREEK AND THE DOWNTOWN
PLAZA WALLS AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY

A motion to read by title only was made by Councilmember Prince, seconded by
Councilmember Pelfrey. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to suspend the rule and allow for adoption after the first reading was made by
Councilmember Nelson, seconded by Councilmember Chance. VOTE: ALL YEAS.



A motion to adopt Ordinance 2016-82 as amended was made by Vice Mayor Spaeth, seconded
by Councilmember Prince. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

ORDINANCE 2016-86 APPROVAL OF THE REPLAT OF LOTS 8 & 9 OF CROOKED
TREE PRESERVE SUBDIVISION PHASE 1A

A motion to read by title only was made by Vice Mayor Spaeth, seconded by Councilmember
Prince. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

Kurt Seiler explained the replat of lots 8 & 9 in the Crooked Tree Preserve subdivision, Phase
1A, will slightly adjust the property line between two lots to help with alignment of the driveway
forlot 9. Planning Commission recommends approval of Ordinance 2016-86.

A motion to suspend the rule and allow for adoption after the first reading was made by
Councilmember Grossmann, seconded by Councilmember Prince. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to adopt Ordinance 2016-86 was made by Vice Mayor Spaeth, seconded by
Councilmember Chance. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

ORDINANCE 2016-87 APPROVAL OF THE FINAL PLAT FOR CROOKED TREE
PRESERVE SUBDIVISION PHASE 1B

A motion to read by title only was made by Councilmember Chance, seconded by
Councilmember Pelfrey. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

Kurt Seiler explained Crooked Tree Preserve, Phase 1B is the second phase of Crooked Tree
Preserves subdivision on the former Crooked Tree Golf Course. It is currently under construction
and is located just south of Phase 1A off Sentinel Oak Drive, between Sycamore View Drive and
Birch View Drive. He said the 22-acre phase, zoned R-3 Single-Family Residential, will contain
23 single-family lots and two open space lots. Planning Commission recommended approval of
the final plat contingent upon the completion of the roads and bridge construction and submittal
of the performance bond and subdivider’s contract. The plat will not be released for recording
until construction is complete, which is expected to be in the next two weeks.

A motion to suspend the rule and allow for adoption after the first reading was made by
Councilmember Chance, seconded by Councilmember Grossmann. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to adopt Ordinance 2016-87 was made by Councilmember Pelfrey, seconded by
Councilmember Prince. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

ORDINANCE 2016-88 AUTHORIZING CONTINUED PARTICIPATION IN THE
AMENDED AND RESTATED WARREN COUNTY DRUG TASK FORCE COUNCIL
OF GOYERNMENTS CONTRACT

A motion to read by title only was made by Councilmember Chance, seconded by
Councilmember Grossmann. VOTE: ALL YEAS.



Eric Hansen stated the City of Mason is a charter member of the Warren County Drug Task
Force, formed in 1991, and has remained very active since that time. The task force is funded by
a combination of funds, including grants and membership fees from each political subdivision.
Council approved Ordinance 2016-13 authorizing the City’s contribution, in the amount of
$30,712 towards continued participation in the Drug Task Force. Eric explained Warren County
would like to update Drug Task Force agreements to reflect expanded membership, which
includes most jurisdictions in Warren County.

A motion to suspend the rule and allow for adoption after the first reading was made by
Councilmember Nelson, seconded by Councilmember Grossmann. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to adopt Ordinance 2016-88 was made by Councilmember Chance, seconded by
Councilmember Pelfrey. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

ORDINANCE 2016-89 AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO REIMBURSE
MASON CITY SCHOOLS IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $40,000 RELATED TO
THE PURCHASE OF A VIDEO SCOREBOARD FOR THE COMPETITION POOL

A motion to read by title only was made by Councilmember Grossmann, seconded by
Councilmember Prince. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

Eric Hansen stated the current scoreboard in the competition pool, a shared area with Mason City
Schools, is aging and needs to be replaced. Replacement parts are becoming obsolete which
makes repairs difficult to complete. He explained that a new full color video scoreboard, with
digital technology, offers additional programming and sponsorship opportunities. The scoreboard
would be a shared asset, including shared advertising revenues, between the City and Mason City
Schools. Mason City Schools will purchase and install the scoreboard and the City will
reimburse the Schools for its share of the cost, not-to-exceed $40,000. The total estimated
expense for the new video scoreboard is not-to-exceed $80,000.

A motion to suspend the rule and allow for adoption after the first reading was made by
Councilmember Grossmann, seconded by Councilmember Chance. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

During Council discussion, questions were raised regarding expense, lifespan, and the effect
humidity will have on the scoreboard. Eric explained that school staff has been responsible for
selecting the scoreboard and he expects that the decision has been well vetted. He added revenue
generated from this scoreboard may drive any decisions for future upgrades. Councilmember
Nelson asked what will be done with the old scoreboard. Eric explained that unlike the new
scoreboard, which is a shared asset, the old scoreboard is owned by Mason City Schools. It was
purchased over 13 years ago and is their decision as to what to do with it.

A motion to adopt Ordinance 2016-89 was made by Councilmember Prince, seconded by
Councilmember Nelson. VOTE: ALL YEAS.



ORDINANCE 2016-90 AUTHORIZING REIMBURSEMENT TO THE WARREN
COUNTY COMMISSIONERS IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $178.888 FOR THE
BETHANY ROAD #59-2.47 BRIDGE REPLACEMENT PROJECT

A motion to read by title only was made by Councilmember Prince, seconded by Vice Mayor
Spaeth. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

Kurt Seiler stated the City and County were successful in obtaining a joint Ohio Public Works
Commission grant in the amount of $98,000 for the replacement of Bethany Road Bridge
between Mason-Montgomery Road and Windemere Way. As part of the replacement, the City
coordinated with Warren County to have the bridge extended to the north in preparation for the
bike path project that is planned for next year. In order to extend the bridge, a portion of sewer
force mains required relocation along with some necessary drainage improvements east of the
bridge. Kurt stated the project is scheduled to start construction August 1, and will require a six-
week closure of Bethany Road from Mason-Montgomery to SR-741, which will begin August 4.
This ordinance provides authority to reimburse Warren County up to a total amount not to
exceed $178,888. The 2016 Budget included $225,000 for this project.

A motion to suspend the rule and allow for adoption after the first reading was made by
Councilmember Nelson, seconded by Councilmember Pelfrey. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

A motion to adopt Ordinance 2016-90 was made by Councilmember Chance, seconded by Vice
Mayor Spaeth. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

OLD AND NEW BUSINESS

Council discussed Red, Rhythm and Boom. They liked that the event attracted a younger
population, the size of the crowd, and great entertainment and activities. They expressed
appreciation to Eric, Jennifer, and City staff for a very successful event. Eric Hansen explained
the incident command structure, led by Jenna Hurley and Officer Chris Slone, was implemented
for this event and helps keep staff skills well-honed for use in other situations. The City
intentionally did not advertise regionally for this event, and may expand the promotion of future
Red, Rhythm and Boom events. Council suggested the City consider entertainment for the
Sunshine Concert series to attract a younger crowd. A suggestion to relocate some food and soft
drink vendors closer to the beverage garden was received by some patrons of the event.

Mayor Kidd made nominations for appointment and reappointment to the following City Boards
and Commissions*:

Planning Commission: Lloyd Kinkaid and Vito Peraino

Zoning Board of Review: Deb Franke, Bernard Kiessling, Chris Calpin, Joshua Styrcula

Parks and Recreation: Kevin Collins, Reneé Collins, Ginny Sundin, Jay Bedi, Mike Mumma
Personnel Review: Joan Barnhill, Cynthia Herman, James Woolfolk, Mark Clark, Susan Riolo
Mason Port Authority: Betty Davis, David O. Smith, Jim Ashworth, Shau Zavon, M. Andrew
Wade



A motion to confirm board appointments was made by Councilmember Pelfrey, seconded by
Councilmember Chance. VOTE: ALL YEAS.

*A complete list of Board and Commission appointments are attached to these Minutes.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

Perry Schwartz of 6309 Tarton Fields Lane asked if Fairway Drive is a collector street and if
micro cell towers could be installed along this road. Kurt Seiler explained no cell towers could
be installed in the right-of-way of Fairway Drive, even though it is a collector street, because the
majority of Fairway Drive is in a residential area with a residential use and therefore would not
meet the set-back requirement. On another topic, Perry said that he believes better
communication regarding Council Committee Meetings is needed. If a committee is expected to
spend most of the meeting time in executive session, notice should reflect that.

Mayor Kidd added Executive Session to the agenda.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: LAND ACQUISITION

A motion to adjourn into Executive Session for the purpose of discussing land acquisition was
made by Councilmember Chance, seconded by Councilmember Grossmann. VOTE: ALL
YEAS. TIME: 8:30 p.m.

A motion to reconvene into Regular Session was made by Councilmember Chance, seconded by
Councilmember Prince. VOTE: ALL YEAS. TIME: 8:30 p.m.

ADJOURN

A motion to adjourn was made by Councilmember Chance, seconded by Councilmember Prince.
VOTE: ALL YEAS. TIME: 8:44 p.m.

Clerk pf Council V




Appointee Original Appt. Last Appt. Term Expires 7/12/2016
* A member may continue in office until a successor is appointed and confirmed

Tax Board of
Review

Planning Commission

ZBA

Parks and Recreation Board

Personnel
Review Board

Local Board of Tax Review - 3 Citizen Members, 2 year term* (2 appointed by Council, 1 appointed by City Mgr)
** member appointed by City Mgr.

Rachel Kopfler 9/22/2014 9/22/2014 9/22/2017
Jim Fox 2/8/2016 2/8/2016 2/8/2018
Starr Markworth** 9/8/2014 9/8/2017

Planning Commission - 7 Members - 2 Council (includes Mayor), 2 year term* and 5 Citizen, 3 year
term*

Lloyd Kinkaid 6/9/2014 7/11/2016 1/1/2019
Vito Peraino 2/11/2013 7/11/2016 1/1/2019
Scott Pierce 1/1/2008 9/28/2015 1/1/2017
Dick Staten - chair 12/1/1993 9/28/2015 1/1/2018
TJ Honerlaw 9/30/2015 9/30/2015 1/1/2018
Victor Kidd - mayor 12/1/2009 1/25/2016

Don Prince 12/1/2009 1/25/2016

Zoning, Housing, Building Appeals Board (ZBA) - 5 Citizen Members, 3 year term*

Deb Franke 10/31/1996 7/11/2016 1/1/2018
Bernard Kiessling - v.chair ~ 1/9/2006 7/11/2016 1/1/2017
VACANT 1/1/2015
Chris Calpin - chairman 7/3/2002 7/11/2016 1/1/2017
Joshua Styrcula 9/28/2015 7/11/2016 1/1/2019

Parks and Recreation Board - 7 Members - Council and School rep-2-yr terms* 5 Citizen-3-yr terms* (School rep not
appt. by City)

Kevin Collins 1/8/2001 7/11/2016 1/1/2017
Reneé Collins 8/13/2012 7/11/2016 1/1/2018
Ginny Sundin (chair) 12/12/1977 7/11/2016 1/1/2019
Jay Bedi 7/11/2016 7/11/2016 1/1/2018
Mike Mumma (vice Chair) 1/1/2009 7/11/2016 1/1/2017
Ashley Chance 1/25/2016

Cathy Crotty 1/1/2014

Personnel Review Board - 5 Citizen Members, 3 year term*

Susan Riolo 6/28/2004 7/11/2016 1/1/2017
Joan Barnhill 4/8/1996 7/11/2016 1/1/2018
Cynthia Herman 4/26/1999 7/11/2016 1/1/2018
James Woolfolk 7/11/2016 7/11/2016 1/1/2019

Mark Clark 7/11/2016 7/11/2016 1/1/2019



Appointee Original Appt. Last Appt. Term Expires 7/12/2016
* A member may continue in office until a successor is appointed and confirmed

Mason CIC (Community Investment

Corp.)

Port Authority

Library Board

Regional Planning

Commission

Mason CIC (Community Investment Corporation)

David Smith

President 2/26/1979
Debbie Carter

Vice President 6/16/1984
Tom McCormick

Secretary/Treasurer 11/5/2006
Eric Hansen

City Manager 11/5/2006
Barbara Berry-Spaeth

Trustee 7/9/2012
Char Pelfrey

Trustee 1/11/2010

Port Authority - 5 Members - staggered 4yr terms Ordinance 2005-70 to create Port Authority on 6-13-05 (appts. made by
Resolution)

Betty Davis 10/10/2005 7/11/2016 10/1/2017
Shau Zavon 7/11/2016 7/11/2016 10/1/2019
M. Andrew Wade 5/11/2015 7/11/2016 10/1/2018
David O. Smith 10/10/2005 7/11/2016 10/1/2016
Jim Ashworth - v.chair 10/10/2005 7/11/2016 10/1/2016

Library Board - 6 Members (can be a non-resident), 3yr term www.masonpl.lib.oh.us 513-398-2711

Dr. Corwin Smith, v.p. 7/9/2012 7/1/2015
Erik Peters 7/9/2012 7/1/2015
Bradley Adams 1/13/2014 1/13/2014 1/1/2017
Trudie Pringle 5/1/2008
Larry Gill 6/13/2011 6/1/2014
Miriam Williams, pres. 5/1/2008
Warren County Regional Planning Commission 4-14-15 Chair: B.Lazor (City of Mason), Vice:Chris Brausch (Warren County.
Engineering), Treasurer: Pat South (Warren County Commissioner), Secretary: Stan Williams (WCRPC Director)
Richard Fair 6/28/2004
Brian Lazor
Eric Hansen
VACANT (since Jan.2014)
Ashley Chance 6/28/2004



Appointee Original Appt. Last Appt. Term Expires 7/12/2016
* A member may continue in office until a successor is appointed and confirmed

County/Regional Commissions & Boards

Mason Parks Foundation

Warren County Metropolitan Housing Authority - 2 Members www.warrenmha.org

Linda Baysore 7/24/2000  3/11/2013
Larry Dempsey 3/11/2013 3/11/2013

Warre‘n County Health Commission

Dick Staten 2/9/2004
District Advisory Council to the Warren County Combined Health District - Mason designee is Bill Barnett

Warren County Council-on Aging
Warren County Solid Waste District

Betty Davis © 6/24/2005

Warren County Family and Children First Council - meets bi-monthly 9-11am in Lebanon (Sandy Smoot 695-1679,
coordinator) ! ' '

Sondra Weingartner 9/28/2015 9/28/2015

Mason Parks Foundation - 9 Members, established on January 11, 2007 . www.masonparksfoundation.org

JOé DeZenzo secretary

Rachel Kopfler president

Tanuja Singh treasurer

Sally Le Cras vice president

Jody Bergman

Jennifer Casey

Randy Corey?? not listed on website
VACANT

VACANT



